
 

Page 1 of 13 
 

(ISSUE 49) BRUCHE ACADEMY SCHOOL – 03/02/2023 

Bruche Primary School Academy  
Seymour Drive, Padgate, Warrington, WA1 3TT 

Tel: 01925 815772 
Executive Headteacher: Mr C Jones 
School: www.brucheprimary.co.uk 

Multi academy trust: wpat.warrington.sch.uk 
Bruche.office@wpat.uk 

@Bruche_P_School 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to our latest newsletter. 

Thank you to everyone who rang school this week to make parent evening appointments, it seemed to 

work very well as parents seemed to able to get the appointment times they needed. We always prefer 

to speak to parents face to face so I appreciate your efforts in facilitating this. 

Next Monday is the coffee morning for our nursery parents and we are looking forward to seeing as 

many of you at school as possible. 

You will receive your child’s next interim report next week in preparation for your meeting with their 

class teacher week beginning 13th February. Please have a read of it and use it to discuss your child’s 

progress and attainment with their class teacher. 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! 

Mr Jones 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Communications Corner 

Dates for your diary 
 

06/02/2023 Nursery coffee morning for parents  
09/02/2023 Interim reports to parents  
10/02/2023 Open the Book assembly  
17/02/2023 Finish for half term 
27/02/2023 Reception coffee morning for parents  
02/03/2023 World Book Day (Dress up in any book character of choice) 
10/03/2023 Open the book assembly  
03/04/2023 Y1 Coffee morning for parents  
06/04/2023 Finish for half term  
24/04/2023 Y2 Coffee morning for parents  
15/05/2023 Y3 Coffee morning for parents  
12/06/2023  Y4 Coffee morning for parents  
03/07/2023 Y5 Coffee morning for parents  
21/07/2023 Y6 Coffee morning for parents long with leaver’s assembly       
 
I am so looking forward to our first Coffee morning with our Nursery parents next Monday 
at 9.00am.  The coffee mornings are designed for parents to have a chat about what school 
does well and what areas we could improve on.  It’s also an opportunity to hear about the 
life of school.  The coffee morning is a very light hearted catch up with lovely biscuits and 
great company!  See you there! Mrs Kerrigan  
 
Parents Evening Times/Dates: 

 
Nursery through to Y6 - Monday 13th February – 3.30pm to 6.30pm 
Nursery - Monday 13th February – 9.00am to 11.30am  
Reception - Monday 13th February – 1.30pm to 3.10pm 
Y1 - Tuesday 14th February – 9.00am to 12.00pm 
Y2 - Tuesday 14th February – 9.00am to 12.00pm 
Y3 - Tuesday 14th February – 1.00pm to 4.00pm 
Y4 - Tuesday 14th February – 1.00pm to 4.00pm 
Y5 - Tuesday 14th February – 1.00pm to 4.00pm  
Y6 - Tuesday 14th February – 1.00pm to 4.00pm  
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The Story Club by Story Stitchers: 
 
We would like to introduce you to Story Stitchers, who will be part of our after school clubs, 
starting after next half term. The club will take place on Mondays and you can book your 
child’s place through the booking form, which will be available at some point next week.  
 
The Club is available to children in years 1,2 & 3. 
 

 
 
For 6 weeks, curious 5-8 year olds will explore the many ways of telling tales at The Story 
Club. They will bravely climb perilous mountain passes, boldly find their own path through 
the Fairy Tale Forest and discover the extraordinary in the ordinary in the Corner Shop of 
Secrets! 
 
In each of the sessions we use Drama, Song, Creative Writing and Crafts to give children 
confidence in telling tales. At the end of each 40 minute session, children are awarded a 
sticker. 

 

Children will: 
Make friends 
Gain confidence 
Explore their imagination 
Expand speaking & listening skills 
Strengthen their Creative Writing 
Have Fun! 
 
Art Club With Mrs Jones: 
 
Mrs Jones will be starting art club during next term, which will be taking place on 
Wednesdays. More information, regarding after school clubs, will follow in an email sent 
next week. 
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Special Mentions 
 
Nursery –. Jimmy Sherlock:  Jimmy is always caring and polite towards others. He is always 
the first one to offer to help and will suggest such lovely ideas to solve problems.  
Jimmy has such a lovely nature and demonstrates positivity in his approach to all he does.  
Well Done Jimmy. 
 
Reception – Millie Kindon: Millie has shown such enthusiasm and engagement in our Music 
lesson this week. She listened carefully to the music, sharing her energy by dancing a series 
of movements. She was also able to keep to the beat using an egg shaker. 

 
Year 1 – Maisie Davis: For super listening, contribution in lessons and for trying hard to 
better herself. 
Heidi Taylor for showing lots of perseverance in her work and learning and always trying her 

best.  

Year 2- Katie Cox: For fantastic participation in all lessons. Keep up the amazing work! 
 
Year 3 - Pixie Rae: for her great effort in maths! 
 
Year 4 -   Lois Nelson: for her great attitude in her learning. Well done Lois! 
 
Year 5 – Ethan Blay:  for his excellent vocabulary and use of parenthesis in our writing 
lessons. 
 
Year 6 - Maisie Maher: For lovely presentation of her work. 
 
PE star - Henry Melia: For his fantastic listening skills. 
 
Early Years News 
 
We have been practising our letter formation as well as listening closely for the initial 
sounds m, a, s, d, t and p which we have covered in phonics. 
We have been comparing the weight of objects as well as discussing size and width when 
comparing Antarctic animals as well as blocks and tracks. 
The children have enjoyed writing their own shopping lists for ingredients to put into soup 
for Pip the penguin to keep him warm and we have had a lot of fun at Pip’s Party to 
celebrate the fact that he discovered he could ‘fly’ through the water! 
You have all worked so hard! 
 
Well done Nursery. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Wallace 
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This week in Reception the children have continued their learning in our Literacy lessons by 
innovating our story map for ‘The Storm Whale in Winter’. The children have thought about 
and changed two main characters from the text. We’ve had some excellent ideas from the 
children. One of the children changed our main character ‘Noi’ into ‘Rosy’ and said that 
instead of a ‘Storm Whale’ we could have a ‘Storm Octopus’ that uses its tentacles to push 
the boat and Rosy to safety. 

In Maths, the children have been learning about one more. We have explored groups that 
have more or less, and have used a number track to work out how we can find one more 
than any given number to 10. The children have also been exploring how to use 10 frames 
to count out one more.  

The children have enjoyed using their team working skills outdoors this week, as they had to 
create an obstacle course in order to reach the lighthouse from our story. Each group used 
large blocks, crates and planks to carefully construct a route to the lighthouse. I’ve been 
very impressed this week!  

My special mention for this week is going to be awarded to Millie Kindon. Millie has shown 
such enthusiasm and engagement in our Music lesson this week. She listened carefully to 
the music, sharing her energy by dancing a series of movements. She was also able to keep 
to the beat using an egg shaker. 

Well done, Millie! 

Have a restful weekend everybody. 
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
 
In literacy the children have been using adverbs of time to order and write the story of 
Nibbles the book monster.  In maths we have been using our knowledge of inverse 
operations to find missing numbers in addition and subtraction number sentences. We have 
been learning about how we care for people, animals and other living things in different 
ways during PSHE and in computing we have been learning about how to use keys to write 
text in word processor. 
Miss Emery 
 
Year 2 have continued working hard with multiplication this week. We have looked at word 
problems including questions with 2s, 5s and 10s times tables. Year 2 have enjoyed 
discussing different methods they can use to help them solve the answer. In Literacy this 
week we have looked at contractions. The children AMAZED me with how quickly they 
understood this concept and I have already noticed them being applied correctly into 
independent writing! We revisited our knowledge on sentence types and worked 
independently to change statements about Christopher Columbus into questions. In Science 
we have completed some retrieval activities all about animal diets and can confidently 
explain the meaning of a carnivore, herbivore and omnivore. We moved onto discussing 
animals and their offspring and how some animals do not look like their offspring when they 
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are born such as frogs. On Thursday we looked at the features in a fact file. We identified 
questions, subheadings and headings, past tense, paragraphs, facts and statements. In the 
afternoon we discussed a modern explorer; Ellen Macarthur and where she travelled on her 
journey across the world. We then compared Ellen Macarthur to Christopher Columbus as 
part of our History topic. Well done Year 2! 
Miss Lewis  
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
This week in literacy, we have continued to prepare for our adventure story! We are almost 
at the point where we can write it up and be introduced to the children's characters!  
 
In maths, we have also started our geometry topic and started it with recapping the names 
of 2D shapes in preparation for looking at 3D shapes next week.  
 
In PSHE we have continued to discuss relationships and look at personal privacy. 
 
In R.E the children looked at who and why people chose to 'serve God' and have also spent 
lots of time thinking about what inspires them and why.  
 
The children have worked really hard this week completing several assessments! A great 
effort from everyone!  
Miss Conway 
 
This week in Year 4, we have been looking at the novel 'The Miraculous Journey of Edward 
Tulane', we have been thinking about what we have learned about Edward so far and what 
he looks like and his personality. We have been thinking about building noun phrases with 
prepositional phrases and using lots of our new vocabulary.  
 
In Maths, we have been looking at the formal method of addition and looking at using a 
column method with and without exchanging.  
 
In Computing, we have been looking at programming and have been learning to use the 
Logo playground and thinking about using accurate instructions to be able to draw lines.  
 
We have also been undertaking assessment week this week and have worked really hard 
showing our spelling, grammar and punctuation, reading and maths skills.  
Mrs Shone 
 

A busy week in Year 5! Starting with Maths, we used compensating to add equations such as 
17,456 + 9999. We would add one to 9999 (10,000) to make the equation easier to mentally 
add, and then take off one in the end! Next, we looked at inverse operations and how we 
can check our addition answer is correct by using a subtraction. E.g. if we find that 13,261 + 
24,527 = 37,788 then we can check this by doing 37,788 - 13,261. If our answer is 24,527 
then we are correct! 
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In Writing we had a go at adding parenthesis into sentences to improve them. To do this we 
needed to add in extra information surrounded by either brackets, dashes, or commas. In 
another lesson, we revised the difference between clauses and phrases as well as how to 
spot main and subordinate clauses (main clause make sense on their own unlike 
subordinate clauses which depend on the main clause). 
 
For our Geography topic, we looked at the topography of the Lake District and Niagara 
Region (Canada). Using an online topography map, we compared the highest points within 
these regions to see which is more mountainous.  
 
Lastly, in History, we compared sources written about Alfred the Great and their validity. 
We found that the only primary sources from this era that speak about Alfred were probably 
written under his direct instruction. We talked about how this might mean that the sources 
are biased and not 100% reliable. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6 have been working on finding the volume of tricky prisms, by finding the area of the 
cross section of a variety of prism faces, using algebraic formulae. They have worked in 
reverse to also find missing dimensions of the 3D shapes when given the volume and two of 
the dimensions. 
 
The have also been creating pie charts, finding the percentage of different elements of 
blood composition by using formulae to calculate the specific size an angle needs to be for a 
specific sector of the pie chart. They used protractors to measure the angles when creating 
the sectors of the pie charts. 
 
In English, the children have written persuasive letters, acting as Mr Tom from 'Goodnight 
Mr Tom', who is appealing to the authorities to have William returned to him. The children 
used a variety of persuasive language techniques to appeal with vigour in the letters. 
 
Also in English, the children continued to prepare to write character descriptions by creating 
complex sentences and sentences with expanded noun phrases. 
 
In History, the children learnt about the Battle of Dunkirk and how this was a major turning 
point in British history. 
 
In Science, the children have learnt about the cardio-respiratory system and how the heart 
and lungs work together with the blood system to ensure all the cells in our bodies get 
everything they need to be healthy and work properly. 
Mr Gould 

This week in PE our KS1 children have started exploring the use of roles within a team game, 
initially focussing on attacking and defending within a small sided game. Our lower key stage 
2 have started to play a short net and wall game consisting of serving, returning and point 
scoring. In year 5 and 6 we have started to improving our cover drives and putting it into 
practice in a modified game. 
Mr Cooney 
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Train to be a teacher with WPAT's School Direct programme 
 

Do you have a degree and want to train to be a teacher? Do you know someone who wants 
to get into teaching? 
If so, as part of Warrington Primary Academy Trust, Bruche Primary School offers a 1-year, 
local programme for trainee teachers. 
Successful completion will lead to a Post Graduate Certificate in Education from Liverpool 
Hope University AND Qualified Teacher Status.   
Placements are in WPAT and other local schools in Warrington and Halton; plus, we provide 
a dedicated mentor to support you and expert-led training. 
Why wait?  
Contact Linda and Abby direct on schooldirect@wpat.uk or call them on 07897 280909 to 
answer your questions.  
 
Full details can be found at: https://generateteachinghub.org/teacher-training/ 

 
Next Week’s Lunch Menu 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Term Dates 2022 – 2023 
 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2022  05.09.22 

Autumn Half Term 21.10.22 07.11.22 

Christmas 2022 16.12.22 04.01.23 

Spring Half Term 2023 17.02.23 27.02.23 

Easter 06.04.23 17.04.23 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

07.04.23 and 10.04.23 
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Bank Holiday (May Day) 01.05.23 

Summer Half Term 26.05.23 05.06.23 

Summer 2023 21.07.23 04.09.23 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.22 

INSET 2 02.09.22 

INSET 3 03.01.23 

INSET 4 30.06.23 

INSET 5 24.07.23 

   
 

Holiday Dates 

October Half Term 24th October 2022 – 4th November 2022 

Christmas Holiday 19th December – 3rd January 2023 

February Half Term 20th February – 24th February 2023 

Easter Holiday 7th April – 14th April 2023 

May Half Term (Whit) 29th May – 2nd  June 2023 

Summer Holiday 24th  July – 4th September 2023 (TBC) 
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